

Simon Tinling CEng, MIMechE, RPP, MAPM Vulcan Defuel & Decommissioning Programme Manager

Nuclear Propulsion PT Tel: +44(0)30 679 35243 Ash 3a, #3301 Mob: +44(0)7798 725119 MOD Abbey Wood Fax: +44(0)117 91 37941 Bristol BS34 8JH



Email: dessmnp-vdadnnppi@mod.uk

For attention of: **David Flear** DSG Chairman

c/o: June Love, DSG Secretariat info@dounreaystakeholdergroup.org

Please reply to:

Our Reference: DES/SM/NP/04/07/

11

Date: 11 Mar 16

Dear Mr Flear,

DOUNREAY STAKEHOLDER GROUP (DSG) VULCAN NAVAL REACTOR TEST ESTABLISHMENT (NRTE) SUB-GROUP

Thank you for your e-mail of 5th February 2016, Steve Firth has asked me to respond on his behalf.

Firstly, I would like to thank you for taking the time to write and I agree with you that community involvement, when options are being considered, is preferable.

I would be happy to brief the DSG Sub-Group in principle, although I am not able to attend on the date requested. I understand that there is a further meeting on 13th July 2016, and if the invitation remained open, I could visit then.

On that date, I can deliver a short presentation and endeavour to answer your questions. The MOD is currently considering a range of options for the future of the NRTE site at Dounreay as you know, but we are at a relatively early stage in the process so my presentation will necessarily be brief.

- G kma ell Bfd grh] bonll mankk gml bon rbbng bona hn khf FH li kli rbb and also to hear from you how you see the DSG and local community being involved in future. I would also be keen to hear from the Sub-Group about the range of considerations that might be important to the local community.
- by ee Bj etcl rh md ma hi i hkmgbm rh byrkh] n a colleague of mine, Wendy Newton, who will be assuming a senior role in the Vulcan programme in the coming months working closely with the Naval Superintendent Vulcan and my Bristol-based project team. I expect that Wendy will join me in any future discussions with the Sub-Group as she will

not only play a leading role in the assessment of the site options but will be based at Vulcan and living locally.

I look forward to hearing from you and meeting with the Sub-Group later this year.

Yours sincerely,

[Signed on original]

SIMON TINLING

Copy:

Cdr Ken Dyke - Naval Superintendent Vulcan

Steve Firth
Nigel Lowe
Phil Craig - MOD, Submarines Facilities Group Leader

- NDA Head of Programme (Dounreay)

Phil Craig - Managing Director, Dounreay

Martin MacDonald - Scottish Government Radioactive Waste Team